[image: Image result for bugle][image: Burntstump Seely logo]Burntstump          Bugle   


 


Welcome back for our final half term of the school year.  What a busy time we have had and there’s still lots of fun to come!
Burntstump Pre-school
You have no doubt heard that our pre-school will be opening this September.  We are all very excited!  Building work will take place during the Summer holidays to provide a much-needed wall between our Busy Bees and Little Acorns, to allow our youngest children to be noisy and our Y1/2s to learn in peace!  We will also be improving the fencing around the outdoor learning area.
If you know of anyone who has a child who will turn 4 years old between September 1st 2018 and August 31st 2019 who would like a morning place, please ask them to give us a call.
Attendance  
After such wonderful attendance Spring 2, we have been wiped out by chicken pox, slapped cheek and scarlet fever!  Congratulations to those 54 children who did make it to school every day last half term – that is an amazing result!  Also congratulations to Lucy Parr and her family who won the family 100% attendance prize – enjoy the movie folks!
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Parking
Isn’t it lovely to be back on the Pingle?  Please be aware that, to avoid a recurrence of the Pingle being out of action, we will park on the playground whenever the weather is too wet.
Some of our parents have been fined for parking at the Ram when meeting the school bus.  Cars using their parking facilities need to give their registration in at the bar to avoid being fined and to show they are a customer, as this is not a public car park.
Choir
Our choir did us proud at the Mansfield Music Festival back in April, coming 3rd in the highly contested ‘Own Choice’ category.  We are performing again this year at the Arnold Carnival at Arnot Hill Park on Sunday 17th June at 11:45.  Please come to support us if you can. Choir members, remember the songs are on our page on the school website for you to practise.  Please make sure you have shared the letter with your parents about the arrangements for the day.


Mighty Oaks
Our oldest children had wonderfully mature attitudes towards their SATs and are now working hard towards their end of year performance – ‘Shakespeare Rocks’.  This will take place on Monday July 16th.  Please look out for further details.

Science Theme Day
[bookmark: _GoBack]We have a ‘Wonderdome’ coming to school on June 18th for our Science theme day.  How exciting!  
Sports Day
Sports Day is planned for Thursday 21st June at 1:30.  Please make sure your child has appropriate PE kit in school.  Parking will be on the playground – do come and join in the fun if you can!
Lates
Thank you to everyone for making such a concerted effort to be on time for school.  The registers are showing a marked improvement.  Children can be dropped off from 8:45, but not before as our staff will not be able to supervise them before that time.
Please remember to collect children on time at the end of the day, especially following clubs.  It can be very frustrating for staff who have given up their own time and have their own children to collect, when they are waiting for parents, often for up to half an hour after the club has finished.
Reading
Our latest reading questionnaire has shown that many of our children are still not reading frequently at home.  Children who frequently read at home have been proven to make much better progress in school than those who don’t.  We recommend reading at least 3 times a week with your child.
These are the responses to the question ‘How many times a week do you read at home?’
	
	Never
	Less than 3 times
	3 or more times

	Little Acorns
	All say they read at home but weren’t sure how many times a week.

	Busy Bees
	5
	17
	6

	Seely Squirrels
	1
	8
	9

	Mighty Oaks
	5
	6
	20



School Uniform
We have new online uniform suppliers.  Please order from www.justschoolwear.co.uk
We do still have a small amount of stock left in school.

Playground Equipment
A polite reminder that our playground equipment, including the bikes and trim trail, should only be used during school time and under direct staff supervision.  Any parents allowing children to use them at the end of the school day, do so at their own risk.
Finally  Remember to register for ParentMail and to look at our website: www.burntstumpchuch.notts.sch.uk
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A chance to blow your trumpet for the villagers of
Alport, Middleton and Youlgrave
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